VPSU Meeting Minutes – November 2017
November 7, 2017; 7:00 PM – WISC Orange Conference Room

Attendees:  Carol Marcolini (WGP); Chris Swan (IP); Chris Tonk (SH); Natalie Clevinger (GS); Tuska Beves (WCM); Scott Olsen (WT); Mike Wilson (WT); Matt Lowery (WF); Eric Griffith (CV - Secretary); Matt Polansky (KP); Stephanie Aja (VW); Katherine Dabney (PSSS); Michelle Perry (KW); Kristina Clayton (FCST); Megan Spivey (WISC); Kimberly Watson (Treasurer); Alan Graham (TR - Vice President); Chris Burrows (KM-President)

1. Insurance.  Kimberly Watson arranged a discussion with our insurance provider from 2017 (Tyler Brooks) to discuss insurance coverage and the leagues obligation in order to ensure coverage under the plan.  Key points of the discussion include:
a. Coverage:  Coverage includes many types of claims, to include bodily injury as well as sexual abuse.
b. Obligations:  The league and teams have several obligations in order to ensure coverage in the circumstance that a claim is submitted.  This includes:
i. Background checks for coaches
ii. Sexual abuse training
iii. Rules for how misconduct is handled / addressed
c. For 2018, Alan Graham will look into what rules will be implemented in order to ensure coverage.  VPSU will create rules and procedures that teams will need to follow.  VPSU will also help work to provide suggested ways for teams to implement the new rules and procedures.  (i.e. companies that can be utilized for background checks)

2. Minutes.  Minutes were presented for October.  Minutes unanimously approved.

3. Treasurer’s Report.  No changes to the financials from the prior month.

4. Swimtopia.  Discussions took place around the Swimtopia contract for 2018.
a. 2018 Contract.  Motion was made, seconded, and unanimously approved to accept the contract for the 2018 season.
b. 2019 Research.  A consensus was also made to review alternative software products that could be utilized for the 2019 season.  Megan Spivey agreed to start reviewing alternatives.
c. Transition from swim.us to Swimtopia.  In order to ensure all of the teams’ current information from swim.us is retained, each team will need to work with swimtopia prior to year end in order to get the information transferred from the swim.us site to the swimtopia site.  Chris will send out requests for a representative from each team.

5. Summer Awards.  As discussed in the October meeting, teams interested in hosting the Summer Awards meet were requested to indicate their interest.  Kingswood was the only team that showed interest.  Since no other teams showed interest, a motion was made to allow Kingswood to host the 2018 Summer Awards meet.  Motion was seconded, and unanimously approved.
6. Champs Committee.  Committee was formed to look at all options available to host the 2018 Champs meet.  The members of the committee are as follows:  Matt Lowery (WF), Natalie Clevinger (GS), Michelle Perry (KW), and Mark Downey (QL).


[bookmark: _GoBack]Meeting adjourned at 8:30pm.
